
 

 

Newsletter Week 3  

Dear Newall Green Primary School Community, 

As we settle into the rhythm of the new academic year, I'm delighted to share some exciting updates and 

celebrations with you all. Our school is buzzing with activity, and it's wonderful to see our pupils embracing 

new opportunities and challenges. 

We've recently hosted our parent 'meet the teacher' mornings, providing a valuable chance for you to connect 

with your child's educator and gain insights into their learning journey. These interactions are crucial in 

fostering a strong home-school partnership, and I hope you found them informative and reassuring. 

I'm pleased to report that Manchester City Council has conducted an SEN audit, examining our provision for 

pupils with special educational needs. This process helps us ensure we're offering the best possible support 

and resources to all our learners, reaffirming our commitment to inclusive education. 

Our pupils have been exercising their democratic muscles recently! They've taken part in selecting names for 

our new house system, a process that has generated much excitement. I'm thrilled to announce that the 

chosen house names are Barnardo, Frank, and Parks – each representing inspirational figures who've made 

significant contributions to society. 

In addition to this, our pupils have participated in electing their student council representatives and House 

Captains. It's heartening to see our young people engaging in these democratic procedures, developing 

important skills in citizenship and leadership. A warm congratulations to our newly appointed House Captains: 

Josh, Qudsia and Isabella. I'm confident they'll lead their houses with enthusiasm and dedication. 

On the attendance front, our weekly attendance currently stands at 94%. Please remember to contact school 

in the morning if your child is unwell. If they are feeling slightly under the weather, often they feel better once 

they are in school and with their friends. If they are not well enough to be in school, we will contact you 

during the school day. 

Lastly, I'd like to remind everyone about the importance of the School Spider app. This essential tool keeps 

you informed about school events, allows you to make payments for trips and enables you to book breakfast 

and after-school clubs. If you're experiencing any difficulties with the app, please don't hesitate to speak with 

our helpful office staff who are always ready to assist. 



 

 

As we continue through this term, I'm filled with pride at the vibrant, engaged community we're nurturing 

here at Newall Green Primary. Your support and involvement make all the difference, and I look forward to 

sharing more of our journey with you in the coming weeks. 

 

Sarah Rudd 

Executive Headteacher 

 

 


